

Crowan Primary School - Newsletter

Friday, 21st July 2017

www.crowanprimary.co.uk www.southerlypoint.co

No. 419

Self-Help

Self-Responsibility

Equality

Equity Democracy

Solidarity

Southerly Point Co-operative Multi-Academy Trust

Attendance - Well done this week to Releath Class.

Releath	Trenoweth	Pengelly	Crenver
98.7%	98.1%	98.5%	96.9%

This week... **Crenver** - Well, what a week! We have been blown away by the children's performance of 'Alice the Musical'. They have all worked so hard to deliver three fantastic performances - well done all of you. We would like to thank all the parents for providing such wonderful costumes; they really made it come to life. The children have started to construct their birdboxes, bat-boxes and bug-boxes from their design proposals in DT. We would like to thank the very helpful staff at B&Q (Camborne) for providing their assistance and the timber free of charge to help the children to undertake this project. ©

Pengelly – What a wonderful week we've had. We had a superb trip to the beach to finish off our topic about erosion. The children also practiced their map reading skills, although I wouldn't like to trust them if they get lost on the moors! A super, massive well done for the play – it was absolutely spectacular, every single performance.

Trenoweth – What a busy end to the term! We had a great time on Monday watching the KS2 play, 'Alice the Musical'. The Year 2 children had a lovely time visiting their new classroom on Thursday. The children in Year 1 proved to be excellent role-models to the Releath children, who came to spend the morning with us in Trenoweth Class, learning all about the class routines. The children have been superstars this year and I wish them all a wonderful summer holiday!

Releath - This week, we have done some amazing writing about our favourite memories from this year and have been practising our letter and number formation so that we are ready for cursive handwriting in Year 1! We really enjoyed our multi-skills event with children from other schools; all of the teachers were extremely impressed with the excellent manners and kindness shown by Releath Class, well done! We had a great time on our transition visit to Trenoweth Class and had a brilliant time with our buddies who organised another multi-skills event for us. A huge thank you to Mrs Richards and Crenver Class for organising such fun activities for us! We have now collected in all of the children's reading books, ready to pass on to Miss Phillips. Thank you for working so hard to support your child with their reading this year. Thank you also for the kind food donations for our party, we had a lovely time! Have a lovely weekend:)

Kids Club - Please note there will be NO 'Kids Club' on Tuesday 25th July. (The last day of term)

Breakfast Club will run on Monday and Tuesday as normal.

Please ensure that all outstanding payments for 'Kids Club' and Breakfast Club are made by Tuesday morning.

Lunch Time Supervisory Assistant - Expressions of interest in becoming a LSA at the school from September are invited. The post will be for 5 hours per week 12.00 - 1.00 pm, Monday to Friday, during term-time. Please enquire at the school office.

Sports News - For a small donation, the children were allowed to wear their sports kit to school today. Together with this morning's bun-bake, £122.60 has been raised, so far, to help cover Lilly's travel and lodging expenses as she competes in the national bowls contest in Leamington in August. Good luck!

Key Stage 2 Production - The children looked great in their costumes and face-paints, sang beautifully, acted superbly and did themselves and the school proud in giving some stunning performances of 'Alice in Wonderland' this week. Special mention must be made of those who had solo parts to sing for their good efforts throughout. As ever, we are very thankful to Miss. Judge for arranging the singing and accompanying the children during their performances; to Mrs. Coates for arranging the tickets and publicity; to Mrs. Richards and Mrs. Gillam for producing and directing the production; to Mrs. Hawken for the lighting; to Ms. Roberts, Mrs. Cleave, Mrs. Winder and Mrs. Bosley for the props and scenery; and Mrs. Parsons for the make-up. A wonderful team effort! We hope you all enjoyed the show.

Work Experience - We have been very pleased to welcome back to school Callum Forwood and Ryan McCabe this week as part of their work experience from CSIA. They have undertaken a variety of roles including hearing readers, running group games in PE, helping with DT projects and supporting the children with IT. Their tutor was very impressed with them and so have we been. Well done to you both - excellent role models!

Health & Safety - Please be advised that the flat roof over the room used by Little Beebles pre-school will be replaced over the summer holidays. There will be safety fencing around the scaffolding and to ensure security of the worksite but please remind your children that they must not come onto the school premises at any point during the holiday period.

Governor News - We would like to express our sincere thanks to **Mrs. Caroline Glover** who has decided to step-down as the school's Chair of Governors. Since taking on the post over two years ago, she has shown huge commitment to the school and has worked tirelessly to help ensure the best provision for the children and that the school has met its statutory obligations. She will continue to support the school as a parent but a new Chair will now be elected at the next meeting of the Local Governing Body in September.

Vacancies - We are looking to appoint a new **Parent Governor** from September and a new **Community Governor**. If you are interested, or know of someone else who may be interested, details can be obtained from the school office. Should there be more than one person wishing to become the parent governor then a ballot will need to be held. NB: All new appointments must be ratified by the MAT Trustees.

Praze Fair Show - The organisers have written to the school to pass on their thanks for the school's support of this community event and to congratulate the children on the quality of their entries and their dancing this year. Well done everyone!

SupaSoccer Awards - Jamie and Dan handed out their end of term football awards this afternoon.

Best Dribbler: Callum B Shooting Award: Myia Attitude Award: Jakob L

Community News - On Saturday 22nd July, Mr. & Mrs. Richards will be running the Cotswold 24 hour relay race to raise money for the charity 'ALD Life'. The charity is currently supporting a local family who are living with this disease. If you would like to find out more or make a donation, please visit:-

www.justgiving.com/fundraising/martin-richards14.

JustGiving sends your donation straight to ALD Life and automatically reclaims Gift Aid if you are a UK taxpayer, so your donation is worth even more. Thank you for your support!

Guitar and Keyboard Lessons – If your child would like to start lessons from September please see Mrs. Coates for a form. If you have already signed up with Cornwall Music Service Trust for your child to take lessons this term (Summer) you will be automatically signed up for the Autumn Term. Parents who have still NOT signed up, have been given a form with instructions how to do so, and must sign up before the 31st August or the children will not be able to receive lessons from September.

Drum Lessons – will resume with Mr. Hendry on Thursday, 7th September. If your child would like to start drum lessons from September, please contact Mr. Hendry on 07882 618916 or email him on ajhendry2122@gmail.com

MENU CHANGES - Tuesday 5th September -

Cheese & Tomato Pizza, Wedge Potatoes or Vegeballs & Pasta or Jacket Potato Sweetcorn, Brocolli, Salad Oat Cookie

Wednesday 6th September

Roast Turkey instead of Gammon.

Chartwells Catering have a vacancy for a School Catering Assistant at Crowan School – 7.5 hour per week – If you are interested, please contact the Chartwells Recruitment Line on 01872 540263 or email cornwall.vacancies@compass-group.co.uk for an application form.

Dates – Monday 24th July – Leavers Assembly, 2.00pm

Tuesday 25th July – Last day of school year

(3.30 pm finish as usual)

Tuesday 5th September – First day of New School Year











